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Summary

The NAESB Certification Program provides suppliers to the gas and electric industries the opportunity to demonstrate the compliance of their products and services with applicable NAESB standards. The Certification Program Committee (CPC) was charged by the Board to assess the existing NAESB Wholesale Gas Quadrant (WGQ) Certification program and make recommendations to increase the program’s relevance, visibility and applicability to all quadrants.

The key recommendations of the CPC are that NAESB adopt a self-certification process and reduce the certification fees. The CPC believes these changes will increase vendor participation, provide greater protection of trade secrets, reduce NAESB’s administrative costs, and provide implementation flexibility within each quadrant.

1.
Certification Program Committee Formation and Goals

The CPC was formed by the Board of Directors during its March 3, 2005 meeting. It reports to the Board of Directors through the Board Managing Committee.  It is charged with (1) evaluating the existing WGQ certification program and determining the relevance of NAESB certification program to the market place, (2) making recommendations for improvements that are applicable to all four quadrants, and (3) developing the materials required for implementation of the new certification program.  The Committee held seven conference calls and is now prepared to make its recommendations to the Board through the Managing Committee.

2.
Current WGQ Certification Program

Certification is an activity that many standards organizations and associations undertake as the organization reaches a level of maturity.  For example the following is a sample of the certification programs of other standards developing organizations:

· American National Standards Institute (ANSI) produce accreditation program, http://www.ansi.org/conformity_assessment/accreditation_programs/accreditation_certification_programs.aspx?menuid=4
· American Society of Mechanical Engineers (AMSE) conformity assessment, http://www.asme.org/cns/accreditation/index.html
· Gas Appliance Manufacturers Association (GAMA) certification program, http://www.gamanet.org/gama/inforesources.nsf?OpenDatabase
· National Electrical Manufacturers Association (NEMA) conformity assessment, http://www.nema.org/stds/conformity/
Certification enhances credibility and awareness of the standards.  It is also a tool that can be used by software product developers to evaluate their product offering and demonstrate to potential clients that they have taken steps to ensure that their products are in compliance. Similarly, implementers of the standards and companies buying the software services, solutions or products use certification as part of their purchasing decision process.  Making the checklist which comprises the certification available provides potential buyers with a clear understanding of the elements of the certification program.  For those who chose to avail themselves of this voluntary program, it can be a very effective marketing or purchasing tool.

The Gas Industry Standards Board (GISB) Board of Directors implemented a certification program on June 10, 1999, for the standards it promulgated for the wholesale gas industry.  The program was voluntary, confidential and eventually covered WGQ Versions 1.3 through 1.6.  The service companies originally requested the creation of a program to support their products.   Members paid a $7,500 fee while non-members were charged $10,000 per software product or solution.  The certified software products were permitted to display the GISB or NAESB Certification Mark on the documentation (electronic or printed) for a period of two years, after which re-certification was required.  Use of any certification program is fully voluntary and intended to be used as a tool for companies to indicate they support and use a particular version of NAESB standards.  Accordingly, it is used primarily by service providers.  It is not typically a tool used by regulated entities.

The current WGQ certification program depends on the person requesting certification (Requestor) hiring a NAESB approved third-party certifier (Certifier) and permitting the Certifier to review the code and functionality of their product to determine its compliance with the WGQ standards.  The Requestor would execute a confidentiality agreement with the Certifier to ensure any trade secrets remain confidential. The cost of the certifier was in addition to the fees paid to NAESB.  A NAESB developed check list of minimum requirements for each version served as a guide in this process.  

The need for third-party Certifiers required NAESB to also certify the Certifiers.  Each individual seeking certification was required to attend a NAESB WGQ standards course, a WGQ web standards course and pass an examination.  Administration of the exam was free to members and $1,000 for non-members.

3.
Adoption of Self-Certification Format

The CPC reviewed the existing WGQ certification program and certification programs of other organizations.  The Committee found, that with the passage of Sarbanes-Oxley in 2002, the corporate environment and marketplace has become more willing to rely on self-certification by a corporate officer as a means of ensuring compliance.  This self-certification method:

- 
Eliminates the need for a software developer to reveal its computer code to a third-party Certifier, 

· Provides for greater protection of trade secrets,
· Eliminates costs associated with hiring a Certifier, and

· Creates the potential for reduced NAESB certification fees.
As such the CPC believes a self-certification program will enjoy greater participation than the existing program.  Of course, officers asked to sign off on NAESB’s certification may still want to incur the cost of hiring a third-party Certifier to conduct an audit to ensure the validity of the representations they must make.

4.
Development of Recommended Program Materials

First, the CPC redrafted the 1999 certification mark license agreement to apply to the applicable standards and model business practices of all four quadrants.  An appendix was added containing an “Officer or Principal Certification Statement Under Oath” that was modeled on the certifications required by the US Securities and Exchange Commission under Sarbanes-Oxley.  The two-year limit to certification was maintained.  Finally, some introductory language was also added.  The revised License Agreement underwent legal review and was approved by NAESB General Counsel, Bill Boswell.

Second, Mr. Jim Buccigross drafted a WGQ Version 1.7 check list containing the data/information, electronic delivery mechanism (EDM), informational postings and customer activities web site requirements. In the event a Requestor wants to be certified for prior versions, the previously existing WGQ check lists can be utilized.  Third, Mr. Paul Sorenson drafted a WEQ Version "0" check list containing the Open Access Same-Time Information Systems (OASIS) Standards & Communications Protocols (S&CP) requirements.  These WGQ and WEQ certification program materials have been finalized, allowing the revised certification program to be implemented upon approval of the Board.
The emerging state of standards in the NAESB Retail Quadrants limited the feasibility of creating a RXQ certification checklist during the CPC's tenure. The recent passage of the Internet ET specification, however, will provide an opportunity for RXQ certification efforts in the near term. 

� 	The CPC held conference calls on April 5, April 27, May 19, June 8, July 12, August 4, and November 7, 2005.  The agendas, call notes and work papers from these calls are posted at: http://www.naesb.org/certification_program.asp.
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